                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 14 August 2024 at St James’s Church, Murton
Present: Chair Cllr R Clancey, Cllrs R Kettlestring, G Richardson, J Starzynski-Armitage, D Wells, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllr M Warters
24/46
There were Apologies for Absence from Ward Cllr M Rowley
24/47
There were no Declarations of Interest
24/48
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 12 June 2024 were confirmed as a true and correct record. There were no Minutes from the meeting of 10 July as insufficient Councillors could attend for a quorum so the meeting was cancelled
24/49
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            24.49.1 The Neighbourhood Plan gives prominence to the pond as a Local Green Space until 2034. A discussion took place regarding options to renovate the pond or fill it in and create a space filled with trees and flowers. Both options require considerable money and it was decided to renovate the pond, investigating possible grants and an appeal for assistance. The clerk was asked to write to the NP Working Party recommending that the pond would be cleaned out every 5 years. Some Public Rights of Way are in a state of disrepair. The clerk and Professor Waddington undertook an audit some time ago and advised City of York Council of signs and stiles in need of repair or replacement. This report has not been actioned by CYC
24.49.2 There were no incidents reported to the Police during June and July
24.49.3 The hedge along Murton Way had been cut back by Aspects at a cost to the Parish Council of £216.00. City of York Council are attempting to recover these costs on our behalf from the landowner who is responsible for the hedge
24.49.4 It was noted that former Councillor David Harriman had recently died and the clerk was asked to send a sympathy card to the family on behalf of the Council  
24/50
Ward Cllr Warters advised that the Parish Council should complain again about taxis being parked and stored at the Homestead following a recent letter from CYC Enforcement saying that no breach of Planning Control was involved and that it removed the problem caused by them parking on Murton Way and Outgang Lane. Cllr Warters also advised to write to the Yorkshire Marathon organisers with a request that there be no drumming or music played on the village green during the event following noise disruption last year 
24/51
There were no Planning Applications to discuss

24/52
There were no Planning Decisions to discuss
24/53
Financial Matters: 
24.53.1 It was agreed to pay Zurich Municipal £213.92 annual insurance premium
24.53.2 It was agreed to pay Aspects £120.00 for grass cutting invoices 6449 / 6469
24.53.3 It was agreed to pay the clerk £79.99 for McAfee Internet Security renewal                                                                                                     
24/54
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 11 September 2024 at 7.00pm 
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